MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE PUBLIC HOUSE, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 13th JULY, 2010 AT 7.00 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard – Chairman





G W Bates – Deputy Chairman





A J Austin

M R Shave

W Bellin






County Councillor R P Thomas
Apologies:


Councillor Mrs S J Carter

Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard
Visitors


Mr Graham Cartwright, Green Links

Transport Scheme, Vale of Glamorgan Council.
2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

2.1
June Meeting
Two entries were amended as follows:

“Point 5.1, Clerk: The Treasurer reported that the Business Account was only produced every three months, so there was nothing to report in regard to that account.”

This was incorrect and should have read:

“Point 5.1, Clerk: The Treasurer reported that the Business Account was only produced every six months, so there was nothing to report in regard to that account.”

“Point 3.10, Clerk: The Chairman wished it to be noted that Tony Lewis had been very helpful with both projects.”

This was incorrect and should have read:

“Point 3.10, Clerk: The Chairman wished it to be noted that Tony Williams had been very helpful with both projects.”

It was proposed by Councillor A Austin, and seconded by Councillor G W Bates that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 8th June, 2010, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Green Links Transport Sceme
The Community Council welcomed Mr. Graham Cartwright from the Vale of Glamorgan Council, who gave a presentation on the Green Links Transport Scheme, the main points of which were as follows:

· The scheme was available to individuals and groups in the rural Vale who required access to transport for personal and collective needs.  The service did not extend to the Penarth and Barry areas;

·  The service is manned by various volunteers, through an on-demand first come first served basis.  Requests for transport may be made up to 1pm on the day before travel;
· The cost of membership is £5 per year and each return journey costs £2;
· For Medical appointments, 72 hours notice was necessary so that they could be given priority;
· Under Section 19 of the Transport Act, the scheme was required to be non-profit making;
· The service was also open to non-profit making organisations, such as cricket clubs, community associations, and so on;
· The minibus could take up to 13 sitting passengers, but all hirers must hire as members - £25 for half day, £50 for a full day, along with petrol at a cost of 3p per mile;
· Groups can use the facility if one person is a member and they can hire the vehicle;
· Group drivers were trained to the Midas Standard for free, those with a D101 licence would be welcomed as at the moment they only had 5 volunteer drivers;
· A similar service had been in operation in Cŵmbrân over 6 years and had a fleet of vehicles;
· The vehicle itself is 7.6 metres, but every effort was made to get as near as possible to the customer’s front door and would return them there afterwards;
· Anyone who drives the vehicle for a group has to be on a register controlled by the operator, Mr Graham Cartwright;
· In regard to insurance, once on the register as a Midas trained driver, they would then be on the Vale’s Insurance.  If not, then personal insurance would be required.  All current volunteers are insured as part of the Vale of Glamorgan’s scheme.
· The pricing structure would be reviewed from time to time, and a zonal fee may be introduced in order to make the system fair.
· Whilst there was a provision for family membership, children under the age of 14 are not permitted to travel in the vehicle.  Drivers are under instructions to ensure that all passengers wear the seat belts.

The Chairman agreed to put a piece in the newsletter on this subject and Graham Cartwright agreed to supply extra leaflets to the Clerk should he need them.  The Chairman thanked Mr Graham Cartwright for his time and attendance.
The Clerk also agreed to check the times of the Village Bus service.
3.2
Community Projects


-
Little Hill


-
Village Green

In regard to the Little Hill, the Chairman said that he was waiting for a quote for the provision of supplementary end boards.  It was agreed that Councillor A Austin would contact the landlord of the pub concerning the provision of a seat.  It was agreed that the Chairman would seek quotes for a commemorative plaque when the seat was ready.

3.3
Binding of Minutes
The Chairman reported that he was missing five sets of minutes and once these were to hand, he would take them all to Brown’s in Cowbridge to arrange for them to be put on an electronic disk.  On-going.
3.4
Notice Board

The Chairman said that the School notice board had been measured and was seeking a quote for one similar in a dark wood finish, but that the carpenter was currently on holiday, and this would have to wait until August.  The Chairman also said that he had a request from the occupants of the Old School to take the current Notice Board down from the Village Green, as they needed to access their property during building work.  The Chairman said that the notice board could not be removed from the Village Green, but could be temporarily fixed elsewhere on the Green whilst the work was done.
3.5
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Chairman reported that he had prepared a broadsheet including the Best Kept Village Competition and the Vacancy on the Council, and that this had been sent out to all households.

3.6
Foul waste discharge – Fumes in the village
The Chairman reported that the Environment Agency had reported that they have no evidence in this area of any foul waste discharges from clamps or mounds of manure, but were monitoring the situation.  Noted.
3.7
Reception of Broadband
There was a lengthy discussion against the background of an article regarding the local Broadband service.  Various experiences were related and, as a result, Councillor A Austin proposed that the Chairman contact BT with a view to establishing definitive answers to the questions raised.  This was seconded by Councillor G Bates.  Agreed unanimously.
3.8
Resignation of Councillor
The Chairman reported that the broadsheet mentioned in point 3.5 explained that anyone interested in filling the Community Council vacancy should contact the Clerk.  The Chairman said that he believed that five individuals had expressed an interest.  The Clerk reported that he had not received any applications to be co-opted on to the Council.  The Clerk said that the process was now to invite those still interested to the next meeting in September and that the Community Council could co-opt a member at the next meeting.  It was agreed that the Chairman would include some information regarding this matter in the next newsletter.  It was also agreed that Councillors A Austin and W Bellin would speak to those interested and invite them to the meeting in September.  Agreed unanimously.
3.9
Boundary Query
Councillor G Bates reported that the Vale’s contractors had repaired the badly damaged area of the road adjacent to the Wetlands near Tŷ Draw Farmhouse, and the road has been put back in order.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to the officers to thank them for their work.  The Chairman also thanked County Councillor R Thomas for his intervention in the matter which had speeded up the process.  Further to this, County Councillor R Thomas said that Miles Punter had said that the Wetlands were the responsibility of the Vale of Glamorgan.  It was agreed that the Chairman would contact Miles Punter to ask for formal notice of the ownership from the Vale of Glamorgan.
3.10
CASH Grant 2010-11
The Chairman reported that the Community Council had been awarded a grant of £4300.  The Chairman reported, however, that there is a complication which he is trying to resolve as this is being paid after the work has been done.
3.11
Damage to the grass verge by the School
Councillor G Bates reported that this had been discussed at the last Governors meeting proposing options of turning the area into a car park by concreting it, putting posts up as per the Village Green, or trying to encourage the parents to be more organized.  Councillor G Bates said that in the Summer it was not a problem, as the area was not used as much and the ground was usually dry, but that it was worse in the Autumn and Winter periods.
Councillor G Bates and the Headmaster had agreed to put a plan together for the Autumn and to see how it works.  The Chairman also suggested a few boulders to put in the area to obstruct parking.  The Chairman agreed that he would contact the Vale Council if this was agreed.  Councillor G Bates said that an agreement with the parents would be tried first in order to see how well that worked.  To be returned to at the meeting in September.

3.12
Best Kept Village Competition

The Chairman reported he had added this as part of the broadsheet and had surveyed the Village with Councillor M Shave, the co-ordinator for the Best Kept Village Competition, to look at areas which were a priority for attention.  The Car park at the Church was overgrown and had much ragwort.  The footpath between Quarry House and Kirk Brae was seriously overgrown, both of which the Vale of Glamorgan has said were not their responsibility.  The area between Quarry House and Kirk Brae was cut by Councillor M Shave and Mr E Philpin.  Councillor M Shave said that Mr Philpin had said that he would be prepared to help with other areas.  Phil Beaman had told the Chairman that the area was not Vale Council property.  However, as this had been adopted as a designated public footpath, the Chairman agreed to contact the Vale of Glamorgan in regard to this.  The Chairman also agreed to write to Mr Philpin and Linda Goodwin to thank them for their help.
The Chairman said that the area in the car park the ragwort was not a priority as it wasn’t in the vicinity of a field.  The funds were also not available for this exercise and it was not considered to be in the immediate vicinity of fields.  Councillor G Bates suggested that the area would need to be considered for Community Council ownership so that the area could possibly be tidied up professionally by a landscaper.
The Chairman reported that the Tŵmpath triangle had been cut for £80.00 by a contractor who had cut and cleared from Heol Faen up to and including the triangle area.  It was proposed by Councillor W Bellin and seconded by Councillor G Bates that Cowbridge Landscapes should be paid £80.00 for the work.  Agreed unanimously.  The Chairman said that there was also a need to discuss with Phil Beaman and his department as to the work they could carry out and the work which they could no longer do.  It was agreed that the Chairman would contact Phil Beaman in regard to this matter, and also the grass cutting in general.
Councillor M Shave reported that he would be attending the Best Kept Village Competition dinner where the results would be announced, on the 14th of July.  It was agreed by all that the village had worked hard this year and the results showed this.
3.13
Litter in the Village

The Clerk had not yet written to Conway Hawkins as he did not have the contact details, but would do so over the Summer in regard to tidying up litter after Youth Club on a Friday night.
3.14
Welsh Medium Nursery & Primary School Consultation
The Clerk declared a conflict of interest in relation to his Welsh Assembly Government role and handed over the taking of notes for this part of the meeting to the Chairman.  The Chairman added that the Clerk would not be permitted to take any role in the issue and that all aspects concerning this matter would be passed on to the Chairman.
The Clerk presented a letter from the Vale of Glamorgan regarding the establishment of the Welsh Primary schools which was noted.
Once this matter was closed the Clerk resumed his role.
3.15
Surface Water – The Old Parsonage
The Chairman reported that he had not had any luck in contacting Mr Hutton.  The Chairman also said that he had contacted Welsh Water in regard to the problem and they will send out an inspector to look into the matter.

3.16
Boundary Views

This was noted for the records.

3.17
Vale of Glamorgan Community Strategy 2010 – 2020 & Vale of Glamorgan Local Development Plan 2011 – 2026
The Chairman said that as there was not a lot of action within the Colwinston area, for example, quarries, bypass roads and so forth, but this could happen in the future.  In regard to Llandow Newydd, it was unknown as to whether the development would now go ahead, due to the costs involved.  This was noted and closed.
3.18
Insurance Renewal
The Clerk confirmed that this had been paid and that he had received confirmation from AoN Insurance.

3.19
Clerk’s Salary
The Clerk reported that he had contacted Ken Burton at One Voice Wales, but that the pay rates for Clerks had still not yet been ratified.  Ken Burton has said that he would inform the Clerk when the information was available, hopefully in the next few weeks.  To be carried over to the next meeting
3.20
Japanese Knotweed
The Chairman reported that he had confirmed the outbreaks of Japanese Knotweed growing in variouse places on Tŵmpath and had informed Miles Punter.  The Vale Council had marked the two patches very quickly and that they would be treated in August as this was the appropriate time to kill the invasive plant.  The Chairman, however, also reported that the poles stating where the Japanese Knotweed were had been removed.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Vale to confirm that the treatment would still be carried out.

3.21
Stakeholder views on the organisation of health support
The Clerk reported that he had replied to the consultation as agreed.
4
HIGHWAY MATTERS

4.1
General Highway Matters

The Chairman gave a report on highway matters as follows:

· Damaged Roads

The Chairman reported that another patch job was in the process of being carried out on Tŵmpath, and that the repair of the whole of Tŵmpath was scheduled for 2010/11.  It was hoped that this would be carried out in the next year, but the Chairman said that he would seek confirmation from the Vale of Glamorgan in due course.
· Grass cutting

Please see note 3.12
5
TREASURER’S REPORT

5.1
Report of Accounts

The Treasurer, Councillor A Austin, tabled his monthly report.  He reported that the accounts were currently with the Internal Auditor, Paul Griffiths.  He further reported that he would e-mail a monthly report to members prior to each meeting.

The Chairman advised the Treasurer that he would need to contact Mazars should any forms or papers for the 2009/10 Audit be missing.
6
CLERK’S REPORT
6.1
Planning Application Consultation 2010/00586/FUL6, Twyn Yr Eglwys, Colwinston
The Clerk reported that he had received a variation concerning a variation to the approved application for 6 Twyn yr Eglwys.  The Clerk agreed to send the two different applications to the Chairman and Deputy Chairman.

7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Clerk’s Expenses
This matter was taken by the Deputy Chairman as the Chairman declared an interest.  The Clerk’s expenses for the period 3rd April to 30th June were in total of £261.14.  It was proposed by Councillor W Bellin and seconded by Councillor M Shave that the Clerk be paid.  Agreed unanimously.  The Deputy Chairman then gave control of the meeting back to the Chairman.
7.2
Charitable Donation to the Village Hall Association
The Chairman reported that an anonymous donor had requested information to be able to give a charitable donation to the Village Hall Association.  The Chairman said that he had spoken to the Deputy Chairman in order to find out the details from the Village Hall Association.  The Chairman then gave the appropriate information to the potential donor.
7.3
Planning Matter – Waterton Lodge
The Chairman said that he had been approached by Mr. John Raymond in regard to the refusal to permit the building of a separate dwelling adjacent to the existing residence.  The Chairman said that John Raymond had asked him to visit the site as he now wished to build the annex, the proposal which was previously withdrawn.  The Chairman said that he did visit the site, but advised Mr Raymond that he would have to put in a new application for any additions or changes he was contemplating.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 14th of September at 7.00 pm at the Sycamore Public House, Colwinston.  The Community Council was now in recess until that date.
There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 9.00 pm.

Signed
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Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date
14/09/2010

Signed
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Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date
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